Monroe County Clerk of the Legislature

Jamie L. Slocum Clerk



Heather D. Halstead Deputy Clerk

David Grant Assistant Deputy Clerk

TO:

Legislators, Directors, Staff and Media

FROM:

Jamie L. Slocum, Clerk of the Legislature

DATE:

July 1, 2015

RE:

Read and Print – Referral 15-0206

The attached Read and Prints are being distributed for your information.

15-0206 - Submitting Appointment of Matthew Terp to the Office of Monroe County

Legislator - District 8 - President Jeffrey R. Adair



Monroe County Legislature Office of the President

JEFFREY R. ADAIR

PRESIDENT

OFFICIAL FILE COPY

No. 150206

Not to be removed from the Office of the Legislature 6f Monroe County

Committee Assignment

READ-PRINE

July 1, 2015

Ms. Jamie Slocum, Clerk Monroe County Legislature 407 County Office Building Rochester, New York 14614

RE: Submitting Appointment of Matthew Terp to the Office of Monroe County Legislator – District 8

Dear Ms. Slocum,

I, Jeffrey R. Adair, as President of the Monroe County Legislature and pursuant to Section C2-5 of the Monroe County Charter do hereby appoint Matthew Terp, 508 Pipeline Way, Webster, New York 14580, to the Office of Monroe County Legislator – District 8, effective July 1, 2015.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey R. Adair

President, Monroe County Legislature

Attachment



MONROE COUNTY REPUBLICAN COMMITTEE

SUITE 100B • 460 STATE STREET • ROCHESTER, NEW YORK 14608 • 585-546-8040 • FAX 585-546-8519

July 1st, 2015

Hon. Jeffrey R. Adair Monroe County Legislature 410 County Office Building Rochester, NY 14614

Dear President Adair:

I am writing in regards to the vacancy in the 8th Legislative District, caused by the resignation of Carmen Gumina.

Per Article 2, Section C2-5(A)(2) of the Monroe County Charter, I am submitting the name of Matthew Terp, 508 Pipeline Way, Webster, New York 14580, as the Republican Party's nominee to fill the vacancy in the 8th Legislative District.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. As always, if I can be of any assistance to you, or if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Bill Reilich Chairman

Bill Rubil